[image: ]Escondido Youth Baseball 
P.O. Box 2602
Escondido, CA 92033




MINUTES OF ESCONDIDO YOUTH BASEBALL BOARD MEETING

The Board of Directors of the Escondido Youth Baseball held a meeting at the following time, date, and place:

Time:  7:30 PM
Date:  Wednesday, March 18, 2015
Place:  EYB Shed

Executive Board members in attendance were: Sandy Taylor, and Jenn Castro

Other Board members in attendance were: Kristy Clark, Mechele Cook, Chris McConnell, Paul Woolsey, Allan Clark, Marc Correll, Leo Sartwell, Krista Williams, Dean Faulkner, and Jim Coyle. 


Meeting called to order:  7:30 PM



(1)Minutes from previous meeting–

It was moved by Allan Clark that we accept the minutes of the previous meeting as written. Paul Woolsey seconded the motion. A vote approved the motion. 

Yes – 10,  No – 0

(2) Yearbook-

 It has been suggested that we look into putting together a yearbook for the season. Players and their families would be able to purchase the yearbook. We can have team pages, as well as candids for each division, stats leader, homeruns, and so on. We have a disc of the team pictures that has been provided to us by the company that does our pictures. Jim Coyle has volunteered to organize this project. Paul Woolsey made a motion that we should put together a yearbook for the season. Dean Faulkner seconded the motion. A vote approved the motion. 


Yes – 10, No – 0


(3) Amendment to the Policies & Procedures-


It has been suggested that we make an amendment to the P&P’s regarding Sr. and Jr. Umpires. Chris McConnell moved that we make the following amendment to the P&P’s…. “All divisions: The home plate umpire is considered a senior umpire, and managers are permitted to discuss judgment calls with the home plate umpire.  The discussion must be in a respectful manner, and the umpire has the authority to remove a manager from the game for conduct he/she deems is unsportsmanlike.” Jim Coyle seconded the motion. A vote approved the motion. 

Yes – 10, No – 0


(4) Update on Vendors– 

Carin de Ria was here on Saturday and paid us $110 for the day. Papa Joe’s wants to come back this next week. As long as we have multiple vendors, we can have them alternate weekends. Papa Joe’s will need to pay a fee of 20% of their sales or a flat fee of $250. If Papa Joe’s wants to pay the percentage, instead of the flat fee, they will need to provide a register tape to justify their sales, just as Baltimore Snowball does to justify their sales. 

(5) Board Duties– 

While on Board Duty, you need to check the Pinto South field at least twice during their game. Please check to see if there are any over the fence homeruns. If an over the fence homerun occurs, please present the player with a homerun pin after the game, and take a picture of the player and their pin. We also need to write the player’s information down on the homerun sheet in the snack bar. Please send any homerun pictures to Sandy. 


(6) Fields-

The temporary fence is now up on the Pinto South field. Pony will be able to start playing their games on that field after Spring Break. We will also be installing a protective fence on the Bronco field over Spring Break. We are looking into installing protective netting between the Mustang and Bronco Fields. 


(7) Stallion Tournament-

The 8U Stallion Tounament this past Sunday was a huge success. We still have more 1st & 2nd place medals in any other teams would like to host a 1 day Tournament for their age group. For this tournament, we only charged for Umpire Fees, which came to about $60 a team. If any other Stallion Teams are interested, please let Sandy know. 


(8) Padres Tickets-

Friday, March 20th  is the last day to buy Padres Tickets. If you would like to buy Padres Tickets, you MUST see Sandy no later than Friday. There will not be any extensions.
(9) All-Stars-

With the end of the season approaching fast, we need to look at the dates and timeline for All-Stars. Closing ceremonies will be on May 16th. The All-Stars Tournament will be in Fallbrook for most divisions, except Shetland and 7U. Shetland will be in Ramona. All-Star Managers need to start watching teams and looking at players. We will need to select the All-Star Managers before try-outs. It was suggested that we announce the All-Star Teams at the Closing Ceremonies. We also discussed the possibility of putting yard signs in the yards of the players who make the All-Star Teams as a way to surprise them and let them know they have been selected for an All-Star Team. 

April 26th – Shetland& Pinto All-Star Try-outs
April 27th – Meeting for the Bronco & Mustang All-Star Managers
April 29th – Shetland & Pinto will have their teams decided

We will have an All-Star BBQ again this year. We will have it mid-week, sometime after Closing Ceremonies and before Memorial Day. Possible date:  Wednesday May 20th from 6pm-8pm. The Fallbrook Tournament is June 1st-7th. 
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(10) Managers – 

Managers need to be aware of their conduct during games. Unsportsmanlike conduct has gotten out of hand and will not be permitted or tolerated. We already have one umpire who doesn’t want to ump any more games for our league due to this bad behavior. A notice to all Managers will be sent out tonight. Managers need to be respectful when asking questions about calls or the game. Umpires need to notify Managers when their parents are out of control, so the Managers can tell their parents to reign in their behavior and calm down. It’s not fair for the Manager to get ejected from a game due to bad behavior from a parent, if the Manager is unaware of the situation and not given a chance to handle the situation. There will also be a notice going out to all Managers that sunflower seeds are no longer permitted on the fields. Sunflower seeds will be allowed in the dugouts only, but not on the fields. Tony is finding too many seeds on the fields and they are messing up the dirt. 

 

The next meeting will be at 7:30pm on Tuesday, March 31, 2015 at the EYB Shed


Meeting was adjourned at 8:43 pm
 


Minutes ratified on this______day of_________________________, 2014.		
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